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September 2%, 1969

101 United States Nuclear Regulatory Commission

rRegion 111
799 Rooscvelt Road
Glen Ellyn, Tllinois 60137

FROM: Alan J. pixon
United States Senator

1 am enclosing a copy of an inquiry that I received from
Mr. H.L. Nickerson.

Because of this office’s desire to be responsive to all
communications, your consideration uf the attached is requested.

your findings and views, in duplicate form along with the
return of thie correspondence, will be appreciated.

please Respond TO:

Mary Russell Gardner

staff Assistant to

Alan J. Dixon, U.8.8.

égo South Dearborn Street
icago, 1L 60604
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H.L. Nickersen . .-,,
Box 554 Aedd
sencca, 1L 61360

United States Nuclcar Regulatory Comm.

Rogion 111
799 Rooscvelt Road
Glen Ellyn, IL 60137

ATTN: Charles H. Weil
Investigation & Compliance Specialist

SUBJECT
16 hour shifts and or excessive overtime at nuclear power generating

plants.

Thank you for your letter of August 7th, 1989 and attached repo
of investigation which listed the number of 16 hour shifts worked
during an eight week period at three nuclear plants.

In my opinion & check of overtime records during an eight week
period out of 52 weeks for a year is a very small percentage. How-
ever, the B8 week period indicates that the number of 16 hour shifts
is excessive,

My position on 16 hour shifts as stated in my letter dated
August 8, 1988 has not changed. 1In my opinion, it is not a safe
practice to schedule nuclear power plant personnel for 16 pour
gshifte. 1In some of our correspondence it has been indicated that
a 16 hour shift is standard industrial practice. I question if it
is good judgement toO apply the same personnel policy's established
for an industrial or utility steam plant fired by coal, oil or gas
to a nuclear plant. An accident in a fossil fuel fired plant in-
volves only that plant and the personnel in the jimmediate vicinity.
Ar accident in a nuclear plunt could involve millions of people.

The report of August 7, 1989 states that a person is not to be
scheduled for more than 24 hours out oa 48 hour period, 1f a
person is scheduled for a 16 hour shift, L.ours not scheduled and
returns for an 8 hour shift, there {s an excellent possibility that
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this, schedule could result in 32 hours without slecep. Out of the

8 hours nhot scheddled, family time, travel time, and other demands

reduce the non-scheduled time considerably.
1 realize that the concerns over 16 hour shifts, and if standard

personnel policy for industrial plants is applicable for nuclear
power plants, cannot be casily resolved. Therefore, 1 am forwarding

your reaport of August 7, 1989 and my letter of August 8, 1988 to

Congressman Dennis Hastert, Senator Paul Simon and Senator Allen

pixon for their consideration.

Youis truly, '

/H?L. Nlc/kzroon JO”

"’aN/j.h .

Enclosures
Letter by H, Nickerson dated 8/8/88.
N.R.C. report of 8/4/89 No. 50-456/66024, No. 50-457/88024 et al.

Letter by Charles H, Weil dated August 7, 1989
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